

March 2023

Dear Parent / Carer,

We are running a summer school at Stanborough for students joining us in Year 7 in September. The summer school will run from Monday 21<sup>st</sup> to Friday 25<sup>th</sup> August 2023. The aim of the summer school is to support students' well-being and develop their confidence and resilience ahead of joining Stanborough in September. Students will also have the chance to meet some of the staff at Stanborough and familiarise themselves with the layout of the school.

We are inviting all new Year 7 students to take part in the week and places will be offered on a first come first served basis as places are limited.

During the week, students will take part in a range of activities including sport, cooking, team building, art and technology. Students will be put in groups of up to 20 students and will be with these students during the week rotating around the activities.

## Key information:

- Summer school runs from Monday 21st to Friday 25th August from 9am to 3pm each day.
- Students should report to the main school entrance at 9am each day and will be taken through to the hall to register. They will be released from the site manager's entrance at 3pm.
- Students should wear clothes suitable for sport e.g. shorts, t-shirt and trainers and bring a hat and sun tan lotion as some of the activities will take place outside.
- Lunch will not be provided so students will need to bring a packed lunch and snack for break time as well as a water bottle. This can be filled up at school if needed.
- On the final day, we will be holding a ceremony to celebrate the work of the students during the week. We would like to invite all parents to this from 2.30pm.

If you would like your child to attend Stanborough summer school please complete the online form by Friday 1<sup>st</sup> April. We will contact you to offer you a space after the Easter holidays.

Here is a link to the online form, <a href="https://forms.gle/6xhnD1mcDw5io6pUA">https://forms.gle/6xhnD1mcDw5io6pUA</a>

If you would like any more information, please contact me on <a href="mailto:edaplyn@stanborough.herts.sch.uk">edaplyn@stanborough.herts.sch.uk</a>.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs Daplyn

Assistant Headteacher

S. C. Daplyn

